From: Larry Semmens 
Sent: Wednesday, September 14, 2011 11:33 AM
To: 'Sen.Bill.Wielechowski@legis.state.ak.us'
Subject: SB 121

Dear Senator Wielechowski and Members of the Senate State Affairs Committee

I am very concerned about a couple of issues related to offering both a defined benefit retirement plan and a defined contribution plan to our employees.

The biggest issues are the inability to accurately estimate the cost of a defined benefit plan and the inability to reliably produce investment returns sufficient to adequately fund the defined benefit plan.  Experts are quite free with their projections and when they are wrong, which is almost 100% guaranteed, the employer reaps the benefit.  Unfortunately the estimates are generally too low and when they are discovered through the experience study process, the actuarially required contribution rate is increased to cover the additional costs.  Obviously when the markets are unkind, like they often have been over the last 10 years, the actuarially required rate must be increased to cover the shortfall in investment returns.  Note that the ARMB recently reduced their assumed rate of return.  This change will result in increased rates, particularly the past service rate.  As you know all of these rate adjustments are the responsibility of the employer.

Thus a defined benefit plan becomes an unknown liability for the employer.  Future budgets can be severely impacted by unexpected increases in required pension contributions.  Alaska, like most other States, is currently under an enormous burden of unfunded pension liabilities.  It seems irresponsible to me for the State to perpetuate this problem by creating another defined benefit pension plan.  It would be far better in my opinion to increase the defined contribution benefits if we are not able to recruit and retain qualified employees, because then at least the cost is known.

One thing that I would like to bring to your attention is the State of Alaska employees participation in the Supplemental Benefits System.  This system essentially contributes an amount equal to social security to an investment account held by the employee.  I suspect if you asked employees if they would prefer SBS or social security the answer would be overwhelmingly to continue with the SBS program.  I suspect further that if you included elimination of the SBS program as part of a new defined benefit plan, there would be a lot less interest in a DB plan.  Therefore I don’t think lamenting the fact that State employees do not get social security depicts the entire picture.

I have been intimately involved with the PERS for over 10 years and am a former member of the Alaska Retirement Management Board.  I feel like I am well versed in the issues. 

If you have any questions regarding impacts on municipalities of PERS please contact me.
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